From: Robert Morie < rm54@verizon.net > Sent: Tuesday, November 10, 2015 7:25 PM

To: Mayor

Subject: Morris Lane Treatment Center

## Dear Mayor Jonathan Mark-

The proposed plan to place a treatment center on Morris Lane is not only an affront to local residents but an egregious attempt at turning our beautiful "Suburban Village" into a business arcade.

There are places for these kind of treatment centers that don't violate the spirit and value of a residential area; particularly one where the property taxes are the highest! Why not have a nuclear power plant on Dolma to go along with this plan?

I have a great idea: we all want to close "Gitmo," perhaps we can open a federal prison in Quaker Ridge, or Edgewood.

Let's get real here. We pay exorbitant taxes for the privilege of living in a safe and secure environment where we have good schools and a place for our children to grow and prosper. What kind of person would even propose this plan to the over taxed residents of Scarsdale? Carolyn Costin started out on the West Coast. Let her expand there and not in our yard.

Sincerely,

Robert Morie

28 Heathcote Road.

Home 914-723-6669

Mobile 917-698-0721

Fax 914-723-6663

Rm54@verizon.net